
Active Living Committee 
February 8th, 2017 9:00 AM 
 
Members Present: Shawn Roberts, Steve Neppl, Kris Karlgaard, Joel Hoistad, Angie Hoffman, Ann 
Trebesch, and Lori Gefre. 
 
Call to Order 
Shawn called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM 
 
Approval of Minutes:  Ann offered a motion to approve the minutes from the January 11th, 2016 
meeting. The motion was seconded by Steve.                      
 
Frisbee Golf: 
Sub-committee meeting is being held at City Hall right after this meeting. Shawn did have Design 
Recommendations from Professional Disc Golf Association (PDGA) printed for the committee to review. 
This will also be presented to the sub-committee for suggestions. No action taken. 
 
Safe Routes to School Planning Assistance Grant Update: 
-Andrew should have received the remaining surveys. There was a good number from all schools. Many 
of the concerns were from Hwy 75, 11th Street & Minnesota Ave. The concerns were more during the 
morning hours. 
-Sidewalk ordinance is still in the works and was tabled at last night’s City Council meeting. There are 
some wording uses that need to be addressed.  
- Andrew is putting the information he has gathered together and is looking to meet in the near future.  
Andrew still needs to have a public form/meeting to get public input.  
-Steve wanted to clarify that the county puts up the required signage on county roads (11th Street & 
Minnesota Ave). If the committee is requesting additional signage, there will need to be a permit, cost 
assessed, & will need to go to county board for approval. So, there can be more signage. It just needs to 
go thru the proper procedures.  
 
Highway 75 Bike/Pedestrian Path Update: 
Joel informed the committee that there are a few problems with the original plans for this project. 
MnDOT & federal agencies are prohibiting flashing beacons or painting on Highway 75 on the island. Joel 
has a conference call on Friday to address these issues/concerns. Joel will update the committee with 
the findings. There is a very strict timeline on this project; completion date of June 2018 is required. Joel 
has all the proper easements needed for this project.  
 
Other Business 
None 

 
Steve offered a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:55 AM. The motion was seconded by Kris and 

carried unanimously.  The next Active Living Committee Meeting will be Wednesday, March 8th, 2017 – 

9:00 AM at City Hall.  


